
Dear Friends and Family, 

 Late in the fall of 2016, I remember realizing that my one-

semester internship with Justice For All was coming to an end 

and thinking, “I can’t leave!  I still have so much to learn!”   

Almost two years later, I still feel the same way.  Since then, I 

have spent hundreds of hours in conversation with pro-choice 

advocates around the country.  I have invested many hours into 

the studies of communication, theology, and philosophy in order 

to better serve the churches with which we partner and the 

students we meet on campus.  Though I believe intellectual 

preparation is critical, I can't ever, by my own strength, meet the 

needs of all those I meet on campus.  Why?  Because Jesus 

Christ is the Changer of minds, the Healer of hearts and the Savior 

of the souls I meet on campus—not me.  Like His mother, Mary, I 

am called simply to be His hand-maiden, to love and to serve Him. 

 At JFA, our goal is to kindle affection for those who are 

forgotten in our world today: women who are going through 

unplanned pregnancies, pre-born children who are at risk to 

abortion, and the pro-choice advocates whom we are trying to 

reach.   I am convicted of the importance of this mission, which is 

why when I was offered an ongoing staff position as a Training 

Specialist with Justice For All, I accepted it with a humbled heart. 

 In this new role, I will continue participating as a dialogue 

artist in outreach events to college campuses, training pro-life 

communities and churches in JFA’s Abortion: From Debate to 

Dialogue seminars, and mentoring participants throughout these 

two parts of our training program.  In addition, I will be assisting 

JFA’s intern recruiter as well as planning future events!  Please 

continue to pray for me as I go forward in this mission, and if you 

haven’t already, please prayerfully consider joining my monthly 

financial support team.  Thank you to those of you who have 

already joined my team—your gifts make this work possible.  
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OUTREACH—At this outreach event on the Metro State campus in 

Denver, CO, I had the opportunity to reach both pro-life and pro-

choice college students while I also mentored volunteers. 

MENTORING— At a recent training seminar in Fort Collins, CO, I 

led this small group of pro-life advocates, equipping them with 

the tools necessary for fruitful discussion about abortion. 

For the sake of His sorrowful passion, 

TEACHING—Above I am shown speaking at a recent Justice For All 

Taking Abortion From Debate to Dialogue workshop in Boulder, CO. 

 

Onward and Upward 
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